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 Lucy Devlin COMMNT2014/4506/P 15/09/2014  11:32:57 Whilst I am happy for the change of use to be residential, I have some concern that the excavation work 

for the new vaults will cause noise and disruption to the surrounding properties, which have already 

had to suffer from two years of disruption from the building on the Middlesex hospital site, as well as 

the roadworks on Cleveland Street itself. The houses from 16-20 are from around ~1790 (and Grade II 

listed) and may not be as stable as the other more modern buildings on the street, and this should be 

kept in mind when assessing the application. Any permitted development should only be allowed 

provided it does not damage the surrounding buildings and minimises noise, vibrations, and traffic 

disruptions to neighbours.
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